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LITTLE HULTON & WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE








29th November 2010 









James Brindley Primary School







Meeting commenced: 6.00 p.m.








        “ 

  ended: 7.50 p.m.

PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips (Chair)
-
St Pauls Peels Community Association
Councillors Burgoyne, Lindley, Smyth and Ryan


Inspector S Downey

-
Greater Manchester Police



Sean Vickers


- 
Health Improvement Team



Aled Owen


-
Walkden High School



Drew Povey


-
Harrop Fold Specialist Arts College


Adrian Dunning

-
Worsley Civic Trust



Jennifer Reynolds


FOWS


Valerie Burgoyne

-
Salford Forum for Older People



Brendan Ryan

-
Walkden South Labour Group



Jean Whittaker 

-
Salford Royal Foundation Trust



Rev. S. Radford


Walkden Methodist Church


Colin Ashton


}


Pat Culpan


}


Stuart Campbell

-
Little Hulton Men’s Health Group


Norman Bell


}
Fives Athletic FC



Phil Meadows



Irene Turton 


-
Mountskip Resident Association



A.D. Banton


} 
Resident


K McGivern


}





K Jackson


}



Dennis Reynolds

}

OFFICERS:
Sue Lightup


-
Area Co-ordinator



Vincent Nash 

-
Neighbourhood Manager



Natalie Craig


}
Salford Community Leisure


Katherine Ratcliffe


Paul Gill


-
Economic Futures


Perry Twigg


-
Landscape Design Group Manager


Peter O’Hare


-
Urban Designer



Nicola Gallagher

-
SMART Team 


Joe Mullen               
-
Salford Drug & Alcohol Service


Claire Fewings

-
Assistant Neighbourhood Manager 


Tracy Jacobs


-
Community Development Worker




Julie Blagden

-
Strategic Neighbourhood Manager


Helen Oldland

-
Democratic Services

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND INTRODUCTIONS
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Cllrs Brocklehurst, L Turner, N Turner, Devine, Heather Baxendale and Foyzul Gani.
2.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes from the Community Committee meeting held on 27th September 2010 are a true and correct record.
3.
MATTERS ARISING

Walkden Town Centre 
Peter O’Hare, Perry Twigg and Paul Gill explained the background to the proposals for environmental improvements to Walkden Town Centre. £165,000 of Section 106 funding was available following the major improvements to the Tesco store and the Ellesmere Centre. 
After being considered at Neighbourhood Partnership Board meetings, project proposals had been drawn up, including broad costings and these were shown to the Committee. All the available options were debated including the “greening” of High Street, making a feature of the entrance to Blackleach Country Park, the planting of trees and Bolton Road shop frontage.
Following discussions the community members were asked to vote on which schemes could be broadly agreed upon in order that further consideration and consultation could take place. 
By a show of hands it was decided that the “greening” of High Street (Green Spaces),
a community hub at the Gateway Centre and Streetscene Improvements (Bolton Rd, shop frontage, bollards) would be consulted on further with members of the community committee.
Further to this and due to the short timescales involved it was decided that in order for a wider consultation exercise that could include members not in attendance,  a questionnaire that allowed people to indicate their preferred options from all those available would be distributed to all voting members. 

Highways Devolved Budget Group 9th September 2010 Minute no 7 (b) refers

An update was requested with regard to this item and Vincent Nash stated that due to very narrow timescales and after having taken legal advice, further discussions had occurred and it was noted that all the Ward Councillors had given their written consent to the scheme in question. An update would be provided to the Community Committee in due course. 
RESOLVED: THAT (1) further consultation on the proposed environmental improvement schemes be undertaken. 

  THAT (2)     the above information be noted. 

4.
BUSINESS PLANNING

Vincent Nash referred to the Neighbourhood Community Priorities document that had been included with the papers. He highlighted the five main issues for the community which consisted of ;-
· Condition of local highways

· Litter and graffiti

· Crime and Antisocial behaviour

· Connectivity

· Employment and training opportunities

The Chair invited further comments off members and highlighted the fact that the Neighbourhood Management Team already worked very closely with many residents groups and were easily contactable. 
RESOLVED: THAT the members agree the five neighbourhood priorities as listed above. 
5.
COMMUNITY ISSUES
· Crime And Anti Social Behaviour Update 
Inspector S Downey gave an update with regard to incidents of crime and antisocial behaviour as follows;-
	November 2010
	Little Hulton
	Walkden North
	Walkden South

	
	
	
	

	Vehicle Crime
	5
	13
	6

	Burglary
	9
	12
	7

	Criminal Damage
	19
	14
	5

	Robbery
	1
	0
	3


It was noted that several arrests had been made, one of which was in connection with incidents on the linear walkway.
· Health Action Plan Update 
In the absence of Foyzul Gani, Sean Vickers detailed the many, varied projects that were currently being delivered, these included ;- Love 2 Cook, Tipping the Scales, and Change 4 Life. He highlighted the recent very successful event that had been held in conjunction with Dukesgate School with in excess of 150 residents, Working Neighbourhood Team and Ward Councillors in attendance.
· Sports Development 
Natalie Craig presented the highlights of the summer holiday programme 2010 on a short DVD. 

She provided feedback on the activities that had taken place during October half-term 
with over 100 young people attending at the organised events.
Natalie reported that Friday Night Football was due to be re-launched in the new year, as a local five-a-side league aimed at the 13yrs -19yrs age group and entitled ‘Teenage Kicks’. The extended schools programme was still being well attended and she highlighted the active lifestyles events that were taking place around the local area. 
· Youth Service

A written update had been provided at the meeting from Heather Baxendale and Vincent Nash indicated that he would report any issues to Heather in her absence. 
Concern was expressed that it had been sometime since Heather had been in attendance at this meeting and a request was made that an officer from the Youth Service would be in attendance at the next meeting of the community committee. In addition it was requested that the update report be sent with the community committee papers.
It was noted that the 50 Years of youth work celebrations, held at The Beacon Centre in November,  had been led by a group of youths from Little Hulton. 
· SMART Service
Nichola Gallagher briefly introduced herself and the Salford SMART (Substance Misuse Advice and Referral Team) service. 
RESOLVED;(1) THAT a member of the Youth Service is requested to be in attendance at the next meeting of the Community Committee and an update report be sent with the papers.
           (2)THAT the above information be noted. 

6.
TO NOTE THE MINUTES FROM THE FOLLOWING MEETINGS;-
(a) Youth Task Group  9TH NOVEMBER 2010
RESOLVED; THAT the above information be noted. 
(b) Action Sheet from the Little Hulton and Walkden Neighbourhood Partnership Board  25TH NOVEMBER 2010

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
7. 
RECOMMENDATIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON & WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 8TH NOVEMBER 2010 
Vincent Nash outlined the recommendations that had been made by the Budget Sub Group at their meeting on 8th November 2010. The Financial Position Statements in respect of the Devolved Budget and the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund were circulated.

Vincent Nash explained the 12 applications and thanks were expressed by Mount Skip Residents for the funding granted towards the Christmas Lunch. Thanks were also noted from North Walkden FC for the support given by the community committee in respect of winter training costs. 
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub Group at the above meeting be endorsed.



(2) THAT the Financial Position Statements be noted.

8.
 POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
· iBulance

· Passport Programme
· Better off In Little Hulton and Walkden
RESOLVED:
THAT the above positive action press statements be noted.

9.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 31ST JANUARY 2011
The request was made that any additional agenda items for inclusion at the next community committee meeting be notified, in writing, to Vincent Nash before the 17th January 2011.
RESOLVED: THAT the above information be noted. 

10. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Little Hulton Reds – Vincent Nash to arrange to meet with the representatives present. 
· Urgent Care Engagement – proposals to close walk in centres. The consultation process was highlighted and the major concerns around these proposals were discussed. The key issues were lack of transport facilities, ensuring an adequate GP service and the long standing health challenges faced by the local residents. 
· SWARM project – Salford War Memorials, a non for profit organisation whose aim is to find, record and transcribe all or most of Salford War Memorials.
· OFSTED inspection at Harrop Fold resulted in ‘good, with outstanding features’.
Thanks were expressed by Andrew Povey, Headteacher to all those involved.

· 21st Century Learning Commission- the community committee was directed to the interim report that was now available via the Salford Council website and a request was made that an officer from Children’s Services be invited to attend at the next meeting of the community committee to provide an update with regard to this. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT this Community Committee has deep concerns in regard to the current proposals to close the NHS Walk In Centres.


(2)  THAT an officer from Children’s Services be invited to attend at the next meeting of the Community Committee to report on the 21st Century Learning Commission. 

                      (3) THAT the above information be noted. 

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Monday 31st January 2011 at 6.00 p.m. at St Paul’s Peel Church Hall.
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